
Bear Creek Quilt Guild
Member In-Person Meeting Minutes

Bessie Mitchell House, Grapevine, Texas
September 20, 2022

Kathi Runyan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to our meeting at the Bessie Mitchell House in 
Grapevine, Texas at 7:00pm. There were 40 in person member attendees, and 8 guest attendees. August 
Member meeting minutes were reviewed, and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Michelle Lewis, 
seconded by Vicky Kidd, and the motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income for the month of August $4261.32 (quilt show, ads, 
workshops), disbursements of $1132.32 (quilt show, workshop, speaker fees), with a net total of $3129.00.
 
Unfinished Business: Nancy Carr reported that the Nominating Committee has the slate for new officer 
candidates except for Treasurer and Webmaster.
Currently, the slate consists of: President --Vicky Kidd, 1st VP—Aleta Maryrose, 2nd VP—Beverly Douglas, 
Secretary—Kathy Longo, and Past President—Kathi Runyan. The candidates will be presented at the October 
member meeting, and voting will take place at the November member meeting. Anyone interested in 
Treasurer or Webmaster, please let Nancy Carr know.
 
New Business:
1) Quilt Show wrap up: Kay Thomas reported numbers are still being calculated. So far, the mini quilt silent 
auction generated a revenue of $767.61; the Boutique generated a revenue of $2474.32; ticket sales 
generated a revenue of $1044.00 for a net total of $4285.93. These are NOT the final numbers as revenue and 
expenses are still being tallied.
2) Programs: Aleta reported the lecturers for the October member meeting will be Loren and Sharon Wilhelm, 
who will also be offering a Winter panel workshop, October 19th, featuring coloring, embroidery, and 
applique. Cost is $10.00 + $8.00 pattern for members, and $45.00 + PayPal fees + cost of pattern for non-
members. The November meeting will feature the Quilts of Valor presentation and the Guild New Member 
Welcome. Officers are asked to please arrive at 6 pm for the New Member Welcome. General member 
meeting will begin at 7 Pm.
3) Holiday Potluck: Kathi R. discussed what to do for the December meeting as we do the Installation of 
Officers. Discussion was held as to if we want to do some type of exchange (i.e., holiday block, handmade 
ornament, fat quarters). Several ideas were presented by the membership. Kathi asked that members email 
her with different suggestions on how to celebrate at the December meeting. More to follow.
 
Committee Reports:
Programs: See above
Membership: None
Quilt Show: See above
Retreats— Mona reported there are 24 attendees for the Red Boot retreat this week.
Boutique—None
Show and Tell items were presented. Door prizes were awarded.
 
Kathi Runyan was so impressed with the work of Guild members at the Quilt Show she wanted to honor two 
members with her very own, Bear Creek Guild President’s Award: Congratulations to Betty Reisch and Beverly 
Douglas.
 
The next BCQG member meeting – October 18 2022, at 7pm, at Bessie Mitchell House.
The next BCQG Board meeting – October 4, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom.
Business Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.
Aleta introduced tonight’s speaker, Bear Creek guild member, Teresa Galegher. She presented her lecture 
called, “String Quilts (Not your Basic Diamonds),” and a trunk show of her string quilts. Presentation ended at 
8:20pm.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary




